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Thank you for taking the time to read this weekly newsletter.  
We hope you will find its contents useful.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

End of Spring Term 
Friday 4th April 

(Early Closure 1.30pm) 
 
 
 
 
 
Start of Summer Term  

All children return  
Tues 22nd April 2025 

SUPERSTARS 
 
 

 
 
 

Elm  Tyler 
Pine  Vincent 
Cherry Amar 
Holly  Ranya 
Maple Zayne 
Willow George 
Palm  Robyn 
Banyan Holden 
Olive  Adam 
Cedar Bayan 
Mahogany Almira 
Eucalyptus Joan 
Sequoia Lauren 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Spaghetti Truss Bridges 
 
Year 5 and 6 have been learning about 

different bridges in their Design and 

Technology lessons. They have created 

bridges out of card and spaghetti. They 

built the truss spaghetti bridges across 

two weeks and they look amazing. 

 

 

IntoUniversity 
 
This week, our year 5 children went to their first workshop run by 
IntoUniversity. The workshop was called ‘What is University?’ and 
the children learnt about what they could study and where,       
university accommodation and clubs and societies.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
A huge thank to all our 
amazing children and 
staff for all their hard 
work this term.   
 
Have a well deserved 
rest everyone! 

https://intouniversity.org/what-we-do/our-programmes/the-focus-programme/


A full colour version of this newsletter can be found on our school website at: www.pakemanprimary.co.uk 

 
Science  Boffins  
 
Professor Keith from Science Boffins came to give an amazing assembly  

this week.   He taught the children and adults some great things. 

Did you know that sodium polyacrylate is a super 

absorbent polymer that can absorb 200 to 300 

times its weight in water? This makes it perfect for 

use in nappies and space outfits! 

 

 

The Reading Shed 

Reading outside, at our brand new reading shed, has been very popular this week. It has 

been brilliant to see the children exploring this excellent space designed to encourage     

reading and a love of books. Our reading shed was made possible through our partnership 

with Bookmark.  Thank you to everyone involved in making this initiative happen. 

The London Symphony Orchestra 
 
Year 3, 4 and 5 had a wonderful time on their 
recent trip to the Barbican to see the London 
Symphony  Orchestra. The children showcased 
the singing that they had spent 4 weeks         
preparing with Jack.  
 
What an amazing experience to perform with the 
LSO! Presenter Paul Rissmann took the          
audience on an exciting musical adventure full of 
strange creatures in need of a home and taught 
them about the orchestra on the way.  
 
 
 

They heard music from Samuel Coleridge-Taylor, Modest Mussorgsky, Louise Farrenc and 
John Williams, alongside an enchanting musical setting of Shaun Tan’s award winning       
story The Lost Thing.  They finished with a sunny lunch on the grounds of the Barbican 
watching the ducks play in the lake. Thank you to Jack, Marta and the Year 3/4/5 teams for 
organising the trip.  An amazing experience for everyone! 



 

 

Science of Surgery - Free Science Fair 
 
Want to do something fun, FREE, and family friendly over the holidays?  
 
Then make sure you visit the UCL Hawkes Institute annual science fair, Science of Surgery.  

Friday 11th April 11am-4pm  
UCL scientists and staff will lead hands-on demonstrations to families, showcasing  cutting edge 
medical research. Go on behind-the-scenes tours of labs to see robot surgeons.  
 

For more info visit: Science Surgery  or Contact Simon Watt (simon.watt@ucl.ac.uk)  

Easter Holiday 2025 - FREE Bikeability 
 
Islington Council offers free Bikeability cycle training for children aged 
5-17 years old in the school holidays. 
 

Where:   Highbury Fields (N5) and Tollington Place (N4) 
 
There are three courses available to suit your child’s age and ability. 
 
Beginners – learning to ride (age 5-17, two day course) 
 
Level 1 Bikeability – training for more confident riders (age 5-12, for 
those who have a little more experience with the bicycle) 
 
Level 2 Bikeability – an introduction to road cycling for those who 
can ride (age 9-12) 
 
For more info: 
 
Bikeability 

Arsenal in the Community are running a free 
holiday camp for Girls in Years 3, 4 and 5 

 
 

The camp will run every day between  
9.30am and 12.30pm  

Monday 14th April to Thursday 17th April  
 

at The Arsenal Hub  
(located by the Emirates Stadium) 

 
It is not just a football camp; half the time is 
spent doing creative activities related to      
reading and stories. 
 
If you would like your child to attend please 
complete the Double Club Consent Form 
which can be found by scanning the poster. 

 
 

There are limited spaces so please fill in the 
form as soon as possible to ensure a place for 
your child. Once completed you will receive  
further information. 

https://www.ucl.ac.uk/interventional-surgical-sciences/events/2025/apr/science-surgery-friday-11th-april-2025
mailto:simon.watt@ucl.ac.uk
https://maps.app.goo.gl/bAa1oB7gXcYSKq2A7
https://www.google.co.uk/maps/place/51%C2%B033'57.1%22N+0%C2%B007'02.0%22W/@51.5658711,-0.1259678,15z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m6!3m5!1s0x0:0x0!7e2!8m2!3d51.5658721!4d-0.1172133
https://islington.coordinate.cloud/courses/child-holiday-bikeability/#beginners
https://islington.coordinate.cloud/courses/child-holiday-bikeability/#level1
https://islington.coordinate.cloud/courses/child-holiday-bikeability/


 

 

Free Holiday Activities With Lunch 
 
Islington’s free holiday programmes gives young people the chance to enjoy a wide 
range of free activities with a healthy lunch. 

 
Spring programme bookings are now open.  

The programme will take place from Monday 7 April - Thursday 17 April 

The programme is free to Islington residents who are school-aged 
children from Reception to Year 11, or up to 18 years old for those 
with SEND and meet one of the following criteria: 

• qualify for benefits-related free school meals 
• referred by a social worker, family support worker or other 

professional, including school staff 
 
 
 
There are many more activities available that are free to all such as Islington 
adventure playgrounds and youth clubs  

FREE -  ACCESS TO SPORT 
 
Access to Sports is, once again, running free activities for children and young people over 
the Easter holidays all over the borough.  
 
Activities include multi sports camps, badminton,  
tennis, football amongst others.  
 
They are also running trips and competitions as well 
as coaching and leadership courses.  
 
Click the link to book:  Access To Sports   

Library Holiday Events 

Islington libraries are hosting a series of fun, free craft 
activities throughout the Easter school holidays.  

Make your own bunny mask, craft a 
card or create a beautiful butterfly or 
Easter basket. Hop on over to your 
local library and join the family fun! 

What’s on - Islington libraries  
 
 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.islington.gov.uk%2Fchildren-and-families%2Fthings-to-do%2Fadventure-playgrounds/1/01000195f0b27552-8ec9b2e5-7bbe-46e7-816a-2772e805e065-000000/oBZEV69U_qxJnvuLkGcVFbwpiuSH3HfB2d2kV_wI-SY=398
https://www.islington.gov.uk/children-and-families/things-to-do/youth-hubs-and-clubs
https://accesstosports.org.uk/bookings
https://findyour.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=8lgC4h9S53c

